Mr. Herbert Michaelis, Russell, Kansas.

Dear Herbert:

I am asking that a University catalog be mailed to you. It should go forth in the next day or so. It was good to have a visit with you and I want you to feel that you certainly won't be out of place but very much in place. We will have a lot of these 17-year-olds with us and I expect to work with them this summer perfecting their fundamentals so that when the fall basketball season starts they will have that much under their belts.

So don't give up the idea of coming to K.U. I am going to check on some of the boys here that knew your brother Walter and we will see if we can't kindle a definite desire in your heart to make the University of Kansas your alma mater. And we want that start to be this summer. Write me, won't you, and tell me that you have made up your mind and that you are coming to the University of Kansas?

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH